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Anglican Network in Canada NEWS RELEASE 

 
Anglican Clergy deny charges  
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 21 April 2008 

 
Clergy in six Lower Mainland Anglican Network in Canada (ANiC) churches today denied 
charges they have abandoned their ministry.   
 
In February, Bishop Michael Ingham of the Anglican Church of Canada Diocese of New 
Westminster issued a “Notice of Presumption of Abandonment of the Exercise of the Ministry” 
to nine Anglican priests and two ordained deacons.  These priests and deacons – including 
world renowned theologian, the Rev Dr J I Packer – all serve in churches where parishioners 
had voted to join the Anglican Network in Canada.  
 
In their response, the clergy and deacons point out the glaring lack of evidence as required by 
church canons (bylaws).  They then declare that they continue to be actively engaged in the 
Anglican ministry to which they were ordained and intend to continue to minister in the 
Anglican Church – however, not under the jurisdiction of Bishop Ingham and his diocese, both 
of which have departed from historic orthodox Anglican teaching and practice in defiance of 
the Lambeth Conference, the Windsor Report and the Primates of the global Anglican 
Communion.  
 
The clergy conclude their response by declaring: “We have… determined that in order to 
uphold our ordination vows, we must leave your jurisdiction, and by this letter, we hereby 
relinquish the licences we hold from the Bishop of New Westminster.   Each of us will receive 
a licence to continue our present parish ministries from Bishop Donald Harvey, who, as you 
know, is under the jurisdiction of the Primate of the Southern Cone.  In this way, we will be 
able to continue our Anglican ministry within the Anglican Church, under the jurisdiction of and 
in communion with those who remain faithful to historic, orthodox Anglicanism and as part of 
the Anglican Communion worldwide.”  The two deacons signed a similar statement. 
 
Members of the Anglican Network in Canada are committed to remaining faithful to Holy 
Scripture and established Anglican doctrine and to ensuring that orthodox Canadian Anglicans 
are able to remain in full communion with their Anglican brothers and sisters around the world.  
Since it launched its ecclesial structure last November under the jurisdiction of the Anglican 
Province of the Southern Cone, ANiC has received two bishops – Donald Harvey and Malcolm 
Harding – and 15 parishes.   
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